Telegrams: "MEDTRAIN" Nairobi TELEPHONE: NAIROBI 2725191, 2725711/14 Fax:2722907 Email: info@kmtc.ac.ke Please address all correspondence to: The Director When replying please quote KMTC/ADM/CON/1AA//VOL.1 (117)



## KENYA MEDICAL TRAINING COLLEGE P.O. BOX 30195-00100 NAIROBI

19th February, 2018

Date.....

Hon. Kanini Kega, MP Kieni Constituency Parliament Building P.O. Box 4144-00100 NAIROBI

Dear Sir

Ref: No. .....

## RE: KENYA MEDICAL TRAINING COLLEGE - KIENI CONSTITUENCY, NYERI COUNTY

I wish to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 12th February, 2018 on the above subject matter.

In accordance to the expansion policy of the College, a campus is set in a minimum of 10 Acre land Accordingly, you can identify a suitable piece of land for the proposed campus and thereafter invite the Board of Directors and Management to visit and inspect the facilities for possible establishment of a campus.

Hook forward to your invitation.

Yours Sincerely,

Eng. David Muthoga VICE CHAIRMAN

Telephone: 0715 314907 Email, <u>nyahururu@kmic.nc.ke</u> Websites www.kmic.nc.ke When replying please quose



KENYA MEDICAL TRAINING COLLEGE NYAHURURU CAMPUS P.O. BOX 1037 - 20300 NYAHURURU

	8th November 2018
Date:	

Ref: No:.....

The Director, Kenya Medical Training College, P.O. Box 30195-00100, NAIROBI.

Attn: Corporate Secretary

## RE: LAUNCHING OF KMTC KIENI CAMPUS

I wish to report that on 8/11/2018, there was a marked formal ceremony which was conducted in Kieni of opening a KMTC Kieni Campus.

Members present during the exercise included:

- 1. MP Kieni
- 2. Vice-Chairman of KMTC Board
- 3. Board of Director member (Finance)
- 4. Board of Director member (Treasury)
- 5. Deputy Director Finance & Administration
- 6. Corporate Secretary KMTC
- 7. Principal Nyeri Campus
- 8. Deputy Principa! Nyeri Campus
- 9. CDF Chairman, Kieni Constituency
- 10. CDF Fund Manager
- 11. PA Kieni MP
- 12. Principal Nyahururu Campus

- Hon. Kanini Kega
- Dr. Engineer Muthoga
- Mr. Muchiri
- Mr. Mucheru
- Mr. Anyira
- Dr. Muthoka
- Mrs. Z. Njeru
- Mr. Rukwaro
- Mr. James Maina Munene
- Mr. Jessi Mathu
- Mr. Murithi
- Loise Kingori

The MP for Kieni had been following it up with the Board and that day the Board visited the site to see the land which had been bought that was 10 acres.

Bacons of the land were shown to the Vice-Chairman of the Board, Directors of the Board, Finance Chair and representative from Treasury, Deputy Director Finance and Administration, KMTC corporate Secretary, Principal & Deputy Principal of Nyeri Campus and Principal Nyahururu campus.

The MP of Kieni had come with the CDF chairman and CDF Fund Manager to participate in the discussions.

Since the land was about 1km from Kiawara Township, where the Health Care facility is located, it was discussed and agreed that they should start with construction of the Classrooms, Abolutions, Administration Block and Hostels for students.

They should also put a big sign post near the Nyahururu-Nyeri road of KMTC Kieni Campus to market the area so that investors can come and start buying plots to come and invest in the area by building shops and rental houses.

The MP informed the KMTC Board that he was also going to construct a hospital there and he had some funds. He was also advised to upgrade the Health Care facility in Kiawara for students to be using it as he starts building another Hospital near the KMTC land. He was asked to buy a bus that will be ferrying students from Kieni campus to various health care facilities which he agreed.

The Member of Parliament was permitted to start developing/constructing KMTC Kieni and was requested to go to the KMTC Headquarters to be given an Architect who will draw a Master Plan for his campus so that everything can be included like the playing fields for students.

The Principal of Nyeri Campus and Deputy were requested to mentor and follow-up that KMTC Kieni campus until it starts functioning which the Principal accepted.

Thank you for your continued support.

Micou LOISE KINGORI PRINCIPAL